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The Fourth Annual General Meeting of The Sunflower Foundation (Australia) Inc. was held on 21st September, 2012.  This meeting elected your committee, consisting of Kim Power (President), Katarina Radonic (Vice-President), Paul Power (Secretary/Public Officer and Treasurer), Jacky Bailey and Nicole Sorbello. Edith Martin and Lawrence Prasad were both unavailable for re-election. During the year, Katrina Steel was co-opted to the committee.
Mr Brian Toomey again offered his services and was appointed as the Foundation’s Honorary Auditor.  We thank him for the work that he has done for the Association over the past four years.

Since the last Annual Report, the Committee has met on 10 occasions – in 2012, on 23rd July, 27th August, 21st September, 22nd October, and 17th December, and in 2013 on 4th February, 8th March, 6th May, 15th June (Special Meeting to consider award of grants) and 24th June.  Committee meetings have been devoted to arrangements for fundraising events; administration of the grants scheme for funding worthwhile projects; discussion of further fundraising activities; administration of the Patricia Monaghan Trust; relations with the applicants for grants, especially in seeking further clarification of their proposals; and the future direction of the Association. The Committee also held a successful strategic planning workshop, conducted by Roxanne Addeley, which considered and consolidated the strategic direction of the foundation for the coming years.
The 2012-2013 year has again been a busy one for your Committee. Apart from managing the ongoing affairs of the Association, efforts have been directed toward a number of fundraising ventures, which included the following:
· Wine sales, introduced just before Christmas, 2011, have continued on a small scale and have produced a small return. Wines are still available through the Foundation’s website;

· Greeting cards, featuring artworks by students at Ringwood Heights Primary School on the theme of “Be the Sun”, were released prior to Christmas 2012 and sales produced an amount of several hundred dollars in the first months, and have continued in a small way since then; The participating children each received a certificate of appreciation, while those whose artworks were selected also received an Award Certificate.
· A number of smaller functions were held by committee members and these together raised almost $2000.00.

· Work is continuing to establish an online store to sell branded Sunflower Foundation products.

· Our second annual gala dinner was held at the William Angliss Restaurant on 18th May, 2013 and, with the accompanying live and silent auctions, was an outstanding success, raising almost $7000.00.  In addition, donations from members and supporters who were unable to attend the dinner totaled almost $2000.00.
· The day following the dinner marked the celebration of the Golden Wedding Anniversary of the Foundation’s founders, Kim and Paul Power, and guests at lunch contributed a further amount of $1360.00  to the foundation.

Overall, however, our fundraising efforts this past year have again been disappointing. While your support raised sufficient funds to award four grants, we had to reject several other applications from worthy and worthwhile projects. We continue to seek ways to raise additional funds so that we can continue to support projects in line with our aims and, moreover, increase the number of deserving projects that we are able to support.  We depend on your generosity to help us achieve our aims, and we are immensely grateful to those of you who support the foundation with donations and by attending our events.  
We recognize that we are among many, many worthwhile organisations that are striving to gain access to the “charitable dollar”, and we are certainly pleased that we have been able to achieve what we have done in such a relatively short time. At the same time, we need you to spread the word so that we can increase our membership numbers and thereby have the capacity to run larger and more productive events and thus support more projects.

Financial membership of the Association has increased from 48 last year to 57 this year and there were also 4 honorary members. We ask that all of our current members renew their subscriptions and that each of you will bring at least one more member to join the Association.  Our membership subscriptions (a mere $12.00 per year) are, as you know, the sole source of our operating budget so that, the more members we have, the more we are able to do. A number of people pre-paid their membership subscription at the gala dinner, and we thank them for that. 
Since the last report, work has been continuing to review and revitalize our website. This has involved much more time and effort on the part of committee members than we might have wished.  Currently, therefore, we are in the process of moving the website to a new hosting platform and revitalizing its appearance. There is still an amount of work to be done, but we invite you to visit the website soon to read especially about the grants we have awarded this year. We are especially grateful to Karen Sorbello, who has given us her time pro bono to help create our new look.  
For the fourth time, we have provided a grant to Inti Sisa in Guamote, Ecuador and, for the second time, to El Shaddai ministries in Southern India. This year we have two new partners: The Aids Orphans Rescue Program and the Friends of Women with Disabilities, both located in Kampala, Uganda. During the year, Committee Member Nicole Sorbello visited the project at Kibera School for Girls in the slums of Nairobi, Kenya, and returned with many tales of her experiences there.  She was able to present the school with a banner showing the Foundation’s support for the project.  Similar banners were sent to Inti Sisa and El Shaddai Ministries.  All of our grant recipients for 2012 have sent photographs featuring these banners, some of which have already appeared on our website and in our newsletters.
During this past year also, Linda Johnson has provided her willing support to produce the newsletter and we thank her for the time and creative effort she has devoted to this task.
During the last financial year, we reported that we had applied to AusAID for recognition as an “approved organization” under their programs for overseas aid. Approval by AusAID will enable the Association to apply for gift deductibility status, where donors can receive tax deductions for their gifts to the Sunflower Foundation. Unfortunately, our application was “deferred” and we have had to re-apply earlier this year.  We are currently still hopefully awaiting the outcome of this second application.
Related to the application to AusAID, and in response to the advice provided by their consultant in respect of our first application, the committee has prepared and adopted a number of policy documents.  These relate to Child Protection, Anti-Terrorism, Conflict of Interest, and Volunteers.  We have also developed guidelines for attracting and engaging new committee members and for committee member agreements..

Unaudited Financial Statements for the year ended 30 June, 2013 are attached to this report. The Audited Report and the Auditor’s Statement will be presented at the Annual General Meeting on 9th September, 2013.
We thank all our supporters who make possible what we are able to accomplish.  We especially thank our committee members who work so tirelessly to assist the Foundation.  Our particular thanks are due to Jacky Bailey, who has put our grants process on its feet.  Jacky will not be standing for re-election to the committee in the coming year and we wish her every success in her impending postgraduate studies.

Sadly, June 2nd 2013 brought the death of Patricia Eileen Monaghan, in whose honour the foundation was initially established.  We will miss her support and guidance, bur her passing has renewed our commitment to the success of the foundation and the Trust that bears her name.
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